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                                      Madison 750-8603   W. Scott 749-3516  
CALENDAR OF EVENTS: 
Week of October 23rd
THIS Sun., 10/29 – Howlin’ Moon Fun Run (
Week of October 30th 
Tues., 10/31 – Halloween Celebrations both sites (
Sat., 11/4 – Madison Site Garden Day (
MIDDLE SCHOOL ATHLETICS

Girls’ Basketball
Wed., 10/25 – CL vs. Marina @ Marina, 3:45 
Fri., 10/27 – CL vs. Presidio @ Presidio, 3:30 
Mon., 10/30 – CL vs. A. Fong Yu @ Eureka Valley Rec.

Mon., 11/6 – CL vs. Lawton @ Richmond Rec.
Boys’ Basketball

Wed., 10/25 – CL vs. Marina @ Marina, 4:45
Fri., 10/27 -  CL vs. Presidio @ Presidio, 4:45
Mon., 10/30 – CL vs. A. Fong Yu @ Eureka Valley Rec, 4:45

Mon., 11/6 – CL vs. Lawton @ Richmond Rec. 4:45
Dear Lilienthal Community, 

   With the end of October right around the corner, we're also approaching the end of our Annual Drive.  As you all know, the Lilienthal community does an amazing job fundraising for our children and teachers.  The Annual Fund accounts for about 50% of our fundraising over the year and goes to support our school in substantial ways. 

   I feel extremely fortunate to be a member of a community that has decided to use its fundraising to support important core programming at our school.  The funds we raise through the annual drive have expanded counseling services across both campuses over the last two years.  These expanded services have led to the creation of a Wellness Center on our Scott Campus that is used to support students who need additional social-emotional support.  The PTA has also worked closely with the School Site Council to expand reading intervention for our struggling readers.  In the past, we were only able to serve struggling readers on the Madison Campus.  Now, with your support, we're able to support students needing intervention from Kindergarten through 8th grade!  These core programs are going a long way to making sure all our students are successful here at Lilienthal.  

   Additionally, we're still putting significant funding toward wonderful enrichment programming for our students.  We use these important PTA dollars to host the Education Outside (gardening and integrated science) program at both campuses.  This gives our elementary students (~500 students) access to weekly garden lessons where they learn science content and an appreciation for foods they may otherwise refuse to eat.   We also use funds to support our amazing Outdoor Education program which gives students the opportunity to go on field trips throughout California, including week-long trips to Yosemite and Catalina Island in 
middle school.  Finally, we also partner with SFArts Ed to deliver high-quality arts programming to students at every grade level.  

   I continue to be proud of our PTA and School Site Council who continue to support engaging professional development opportunities for our teaching staff.  This is a unique feature of our PTA and one that the research supports.  At school, the number one indicator of student outcomes is the quality of our teachers.  With your donations, we're continuing to support our teachers' growth and development across the school!

    In all, your generous support of our school helps to build our core programming, enrichment opportunities, and ongoing professional development for our teachers in addition to classroom funds and countless other programs.  Claire Lilienthal is a wonderful school and one of the things that makes it so special is the support of our parent community!  Thank you for helping to keep Claire Lilienthal as one of the best schools in the city of San Francisco. 

With deep appreciation, 

Tyler Graff

Principal, Claire Lilienthal K-8
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Howlin' Moon 5k/1k Fun Run –

THIS SUNDAY!

Our annual community run (and 1k fun run/walk!) is just days away, and you won't want to miss it!  Here's what you need to know:

· Online registration:  Visit clairelilienthal.org/howlin-moon-run and click "register."

· Early t-shirt & bib pick-up:  If you'd like, we encourage you to pick up your t-shirt and bib the day before the race.  Our wonderful volunteers will be at Sports Basement (610 Old Mason St.) between 3:00 and 6:00 pm on Saturday (10/28).  We hope you'll stop by!

· Race Day!  The big day is this Sunday (10/29) at the Little Marina Green Picnic Area at 100 Yacht Rd.  Be sure to arrive by 9:30 am for warm-ups with DJ Hightop (and a little pre-race nosh of bagels and coffee).  The 5k race starts promptly at 10:00 am and the 1k fun run/walk begins at 10:05 am.  

More questions?  See our detailed FAQ page> or email Mike Zwibelman at mzwibelman@gmail.com.  See you Sunday!

High School Enrollment Applications are now available for the 2018 - 2019 school year. Deadline to submit an application for SOTA is December 7 @ 3:00pm (at SOTA) to participate in first round of auditions. The last day to submit an application for Lowell High School is December 15. The last day to submit a SFUSD high school application (other than Lowell or SOTA) for participation in Round 1 is January 12th. You may bring your Lowell & SFUSD general high school application to Candy at Scott Campus or take directly to the Educational Placement Center. 
Sibling Applications are available at both sites.  If you have a preschooler that will be turning five years old on or before September 1, 2018, be sure to pick-up or download an application for Kindergarten.  MOST IMPORTANT:  Do NOT turn it in at the Educational Placement Center. Please turn it in to Mrs. Shushtar at the Madison Campus.  Your preschooler’s birth certificate, your I.D. along with 2 current bills must accompany your completed application.  

~News from the Outdoor Classroom

   Save the Date on Saturday, November 4th for the Madison Community Garden Work Day from 9am - 1pm. We'll be doing some pruning, planting and weeding - instruction can be provided - as well as a little painting and other maintenance tasks. Come meet other Madison families and help spruce up the garden. This is a kid-friendly event, so bring the whole family. Bring a potluck item to share! Coffee and bagels will be provided. Please sign up here so we can gage attendance.
   THANK YOU to those who helped at the Scott Community Garden Work Day! We made good progress in prepping for the new pavers to be installed, and planted some new plants that are part of the future peace path zone. Thanks to Nils and Oskar Welin, Erin Augustine, Clara McKennett & Katelyn Johnson, Heidi and Joe Vivolo, Fred and Sadie Ulrich, Christopher and Alon Johnson, Matilde Rodriguez Canal, Ashley & Ava & Vivienne Bond, Kerri Grimaldi and Connor (sorry, no last name provided!)

   On Wednesday Oct 25th between 2-5pm, more help is needed to finish prepping for the paver project at Scott site.  Volunteers are requested to help with the installation on Friday, October 27th between 1-5pm. If you can help either day, please contact Kerri at clscott@educationoutside.org.

Claire Wear Online Shop Now Open! 

   The Claire Wear online shop is now open through Monday, November 13!​ 

   You can shop 24/7 and orders will be delivered to your child (on the campus of your choice) within five days.

   New eco-friendly items! Shop for everyone on your wish list and support our school! Limited quantities.

Click here to begin shopping >
   A big thank you to Mr. Graff, Ms. Harmon, Ms. Candy and Ms. Shushtar for all their support.

The Claire Wear Team

ClaireWearStore@gmail.com
Annual Fund Update

Less than 10 days to go! Thank you to all the families that have contributed to the Annual Fund Drive so far! Currently, we are at 41% school participation in the 
Annual Fund Drive. We made progress last week, but 
still need your help to meet our fundraising goal of 80% participation. The drive ends November 3rd so donate today!

· Return donation envelope with a check or credit card information. We will send out one more envelope next week if you need a new one.

· Or Donate Now online here >.
· Check with your employer to see if they will match your donation. CLPTA (Tax ID 0094-2954256) is a 501 (c) (3) organization.

Classroom competition results through 10/22:

· 1st Place: Mr. Simpson (K) 76% (only 2 more donations needed!)

· 2nd Place: Ms. Moore (2nd) 68%

· 3rd Place: MS Lim (2nd) 65%

· 4thPlace: Ms. Eller (4th) 62%

· 5th Place: Ms. Kim (2nd) 60%

Only a few more donations needed to win a pizza party. Nice job!

All K-5 classes that achieve 85% participation rate will win a pizza party and Grades 6-8 with 85% participation rate will receive a homework pass! Questions: Email clpta.annualfund@gmail.com
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Halloween @ 
Madison Campus

   The costume parade is on Tuesday, October 31, between 9:00am-9:30am at Madison Campus, and everyone is invited!  

   For a schedule of events and other helpful tips visit our School Pages Halloween page >.
   If you want to participate in the Festival Activities, scheduled for later in the day, sign up to volunteer and help us create a spooktacular event for our little ones >. Thank you! Questions? Contact Kathleen Shushtar at 415-750-8603
Scott Campus

This year, student council will sponsor a Halloween Fashion Show. This will be the only 3 - 8 Halloween event during the day. Following is the general information; activity logistics will follow shortly. Thanks!
When: October 31st, 1:00 pm

Where:  Scott Campus Yard

Parents welcome.
3-5 students will bring costumes to school and change when directed to by their teacher.  No weapons of any type are allowed.

6-8 students must come to school in their costumes and must be able to learn in them; no students will be able to change before or after the fashion show.  Masks may not be worn to school; they are to be put on for the fashion show only. No weapons of any type are allowed.

PARENT TEACHER CONFERENCE WEEK is the week of November 27. School will be closed one hour earlier each day. 
Grades K – 5 Conferences: You should receive a notice of available parent/teacher conference slots from your child’s classroom teacher if your child is in grades K – 5. 

Middle School Conferences: Middle school teachers schedule conferences with priority based on need. You should receive a phone call from your child’s teacher if a conference is necessary. MS Teachers will also be available for all interested parents during “Arena Conferences” in the auditorium Tues.,11/28, Wed. 11/29, and Thurs., 11/30 from  1:00 to 3:00 pm. Call Candy ahead of time to reserve a ten minute time slot with each teacher you wish to see. If you require more than 10 minutes with a teacher, please call to schedule a longer conference at a time other than during the Arenas. 

